Dan Keller

4500 19th St.

San Francisco, CA 94114

June 16, 2010

To whom it may concern --
I am an officer of the Board of Representatives of the Graduate Division Alumni Association (GDAA) of the University of California at San Francisco (UCSF) where I have served for eight years, the last two as its President.

This letter is to commend to you the services of Nancy Newman who has, for the duration of my involvement here, served as an industrious and productive member of UCSF’s Alumni Services organization.  Through no fault of her own, Alumni Services has been “re-orged” out of existence and its job positions – including Ms. Newman’s -- eliminated.  We of the GDAA are uncertain how we’ll survive without her.

With precision and utter reliability, Ms. Newman coordinated our events, organized our meetings, created our agendas, managed our finances, maintained our membership databases and, in this sometimes politically-charged academic environment, ran interference for us with the larger institution.  It was reassuring to know that she “had my back”.  Her demeanor was unfailingly professional and, beyond that, genuine friendship emerged.  Ms. Newman is the most personable of colleagues.

I wish her the best of fortune in her career, and recommend her highly, in whatever capacity she seeks.

Sincerely,
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Dan Keller

President, UCSF GDAA

